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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

While on playground duty last week I heard a 

comment from one of our lovely Kindergarten 

students that really made my day and I hope that 

sharing it makes you feel great as well. It was a part 

of a discussion amongst the Kindergarten group, 

each naming their big buddies, when the serious 

point was made that, ñEveryone in this school is my 

buddyò followed by lots of head nodding. This is 

evidence of how positive relationships are promoted 

and valued by our students and of student leadership 

thriving at APS. Next week our senior students will 

catch you in the playground and ask you to answer a 

couple of quick questions. They wonôt record your 

name, however, your responses will be used as a 

component of our school self -evaluation process. 

SCHOOL CAMPERS 

This morning Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 headed over 

the mountains to visit Bathurst and Hill End. We wish 

them a fabulous time. It will be a great experience as 

they explore our countryôs history and sample life in 

the times of the great gold rush. All this and three 

days and two nights with their friends as well as 

making new friends with their fellow travellers from 

Middle Dural PS and Hillside PS!  Thank you for 

organising this trip Miss Murphy and Mr Codling, it is 

greatly appreciated. 

The students and teachers will return exhausted, 

however, I can guarantee that they will want to stay 

TERM 1 2016 

16-18 Mar  Year 4-6 Camp Bathurst 

22 Mar History Museum Excursion 
Years K-3 

23 Mar Combined Easter  service 

24 Mar Easter hat parade 

25-28 Mar Easter break no school 

02-03 Apr Family Photos with Mel Hayes 

04 April 3 Way Conferences begin 

07 April Discover Arcadia 10-11am 

08 April Last day of term - Mufti day 
Gold coin donation for World Vision 

10 April Working Bee 

Current Fundraising 

Events: 

Family Photo 
Fundraiser, Proudly 
Arcadian Summer Swim 
Items, Magnetic Memo 
Holders, Proudly 
Arcadian T-Shirts 
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awake to watch our school on Better Homes & 

Gardens on Friday night ï March 18 on channel 7. 

BH&G comment last week ï ñThe story is being 

edited now and itôs going to be great!ò They have 

informed us that DVDs will be sent to the school once 

the show has gone to air. 

New Online Payments System (POP) 

Mrs Postill and I would like to thank you very much for 

your use of the new POP payment system. There 

have been some minor hiccups but on the whole it 

seems to have been a smooth transition. The 

payment procedure will continue to be attached to 

each school newsletter and we will send home 

another hard copy for the fridge. The school no longer  

 

APS PLAYGROUP THIS THURSDAY - 9:30am to 11am 

Î Will J - displaying kindness and support to 
others  

Î Matthew J - for taking ownership of his learning 
through sustained focus in class  

Î Riley D - has the values award this week - 
Displaying kindness and friendliness to 
everyone  

Î Kyella V - consistently showing respect and 
responsibility 

Photo will be included in the next  

School Newsletter 

VALUE AWARDS IN TERM 1, WEEK 6 WENT TO....... 

http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Notes%20%26%20Forms/APS%20P%26C%20Photo%20fundraiser%20Information%20April%202016.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Notes%20%26%20Forms/APS%20P%26C%20Photo%20fundraiser%20Information%20April%202016.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Notes%20%26%20Forms/APS%20P%26C%20Photo%20fundraiser%20Information%20April%202016.pdf
http://arcadia.robjshaw.com/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadia%20Public%20School%20%20Summer%20%20Fundraiser%20prices%20(2).pdf
http://arcadia.robjshaw.com/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadia%20Public%20School%20%20Summer%20%20Fundraiser%20prices%20(2).pdf
http://arcadia.robjshaw.com/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadia%20Public%20School%20%20Summer%20%20Fundraiser%20prices%20(2).pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/magnetic%20folder%20fundraising.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/magnetic%20folder%20fundraising.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadian%20t-shirts%202014%20%2420.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadian%20t-shirts%202014%20%2420.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au


ARCADIA PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWS 

New Online Payments System (POP) Cont. 

accepts payment through direct deposit to the bank 

account. Please contact the office if you have any 

questions or require assistance. This is a beginning 

step in our move to the Learning Management and 

Business Reform (LMBR) finance system. 

3 Way Conferences 

Due to the extremely busy timetable this term, we 

have postponed three way conferences to week 11. A 

note asking you to designate three time preferences 

will be sent home shortly for you to please complete 

and return. 

APS P&C  

The P&C AGM last week saw Peter Jones, our P&C 

president re-elected as was Suellen Lister, our 

treasurer. We are incredibly fortunate to have these 

active, involved, thoughtful parents at the helm of our 

P&C. Trent Dawson is Vice President with Carolyn 

Dawson elected as canteen coordinator. On your 

behalf I sincerely thank each of them as well as 

Andrea Collier for her work as secretary in 2015. The 

role of secretary is vacant. Please consider filling it. 

Andrea will ensure a smooth transition. Claire Williams 

will once again organise the Motherôs Day and 

Fatherôs Day stalls, however, this is Claireôs final year 

at Arcadia PS! Please support her so that she can 

pass on her passion and knowledge. Dale Carn is 

doing an amazing job with both the playgroup and 

parent newsletter ï thank you Dale!  

Farewell  

If you were at the fantastic Trivia Night last year, have 

enjoyed the improved school promotion articles or 

been wowed by our invigorated school band you will 

know what an incredible sense of fun, efficiency and 

foresight Amanda Vine has brought to our school. 

Sadly, we farewell her lovely family as they jet off (first 

class?) to live in Dubai. Jack has carried out his role 

as 2016 school captain admirably and Iôm always 

going to remember Harry as the only Kindy student I 

know who could give Year 6 a serious challenge at 

handball. 

Last Friday the students enjoyed an informative and 

entertaining presentation from Abbie Mitchell about 

biodiversity and the role of native bees. Thank you 

Abbie. We are very fortunate that you are so generous 

with your expertise. 

As a complement to the History units being studied 

this term Kindergarten, Year One , Year Two and Year 

Three will be visiting the Hornsby Shire Historical 

Society Museum at Kenley Park Normanhurst next 

Tuesday.  

 

ICAS 

This week students in Years 2 to 6 have taken home 

the ICAS assessment application note. Further 

information can be found at https://

www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas/about 

Note that for the first time Year 2 are invited to 

participate in the Spelling assessment. 

Whole School Working Bee 

The next working bee is on Sunday April 10.  This will 

have our school looking its best for the Arcadia PS 

May Market day. Come along to lend a hand, whether 

it is for an hour or half a day, every bit is really 

appreciated. It is a great way to demonstrate school 

pride and meet new friends at the same time. The 

children certainly enjoy riding their bikes in the 

playground and helping out.   

Some reminders ï 

§ At all school events please ensure that the 

students say goodbye to their teacher prior to 

leaving with their parent or designated adult so 

that they are marked off the roll.  

§ When a student is absent an explanation note 

must be sent to the school promptly. Our 

attendance rolls are regularly checked by the 

DoE Home School Liaison Officer who is 

particularly looking at unexplained student 

absences.  

§ Duty of care at Arcadia PS commences at 9am 

when a teacher is on playground duty. Students 

are not supervised before 9am and parents are 

requested not to send them prior to this. Arcadia 

OOSH offers a before school service from 7am 

Monday - Friday and after school from 3.30 - 

6pm Monday - Thursday. 

§ No Hat, No Play ï NSW public schools adhere to 

this sun safety policy. Having their hat at school 

each day is responsible student behaviour. 

Students who do not have their hat are required 

to play under the library veranda.  

Congratulations Aurora 

Well done and congratulations to Aurora 

C from Year 2. In a recent competition 

run by Pony Club NSW  Auroraôs artistic 

talents led her to win some fantastic 

prizes in the Colouring Competition. 

  

 

     

Best Wishes, Sharon OôBrien 

 

https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas/about
https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas/about


SPORTS SHORTSé... 

Zone Swimming Wrap: 

Last week Arcadia attended the Beecroft Zone Swimming Carnival at the Sydney Aquatic Centre in 

the Olympic Precinct at Homebush. In what was a brilliant venue and on a busy day it gave me great 

pleasure to be with students who ógave it their best shotô. We were wonderfully supported by parents 

and this was appreciated. Nerves were overcome, some children bettered their qualifying times and 

we competed to the best of our ability. Congratulations to Jala F, Will B, Will J, Amelie A, Harry V, 

Kyah H, Ashlea N, Oliver G, Jack V, Zari C and Koda N. 

Advance Notice: 

Cross Country is scheduled for Week 2, Term 2 and for those 

students who want to prepare seriously, now is the time to begin 

training. Build from sustained running at a moderate pace and 

move the distances beginning at approximately 500m to 2000m 

(8, 9 and 10 year olds) and up to 3000m for the 11ôs and 12ôs. 

Move the pace up as you progress and train 2 to 3 times a week 

over the next 7 or 8 weeks. Happy running and enjoyé. Mr C 

Hi everyone. This is the Gardens Girls. We are so excited to go on a field trip to Bathurst. We are 

arriving back on Friday but we will check the plants on Monday as we are thrilled to see the changes 

from all the plants. We are happy to say that we have grown more than 5 butternut pumpkins. 

Surprise! We have got orange, green and white. We have picked out all of the eggplants and we have 

mixed up all of the soil ready to grow new plants. Happy Harmony Day! We will now pass on to Kyah 

to do the chicken report.  

Better Homes and Gardens have done a marvellous job with the chicken coop and I think the 

chickens agree with me as well, our new grey chicken is settling in well and up to date we have nine 

eggs including two blue ones .  

Donôt forget to tune in at 7 oôclock, on Channel 7 for Better Homes and Gardens.  

 

THE GARDEN GIRLS 
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ARCADIA PUBLIC CANTEEN NEWS 

Canteen Helper Times 

Monday - 10:30am to 2pm 

Thursday - 10:00am to 11:45am 

 * Please help us out by pre-ordering your childrenôs 

Lunch & Smoothies THANK YOU SO MUCH * 

Please Pre-Order by 9:30am on Monday & Thursdays 

SMOOTHIE - THIS THURSDAY - 17 MARCH 

Banana Smoothie with fruitéééé.$3.50/serve 

 

CANTEEN SPECIAL WEEK 9 - MON 21 MAR 

Sushiéé.....éé$4.00/serve 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR RECENT  

CANTEEN HELPERS:   

 Lisa Cooley, Peter Jones,  

David Fitzsimmons, Jeremy Cook 

** VOLUNTEERS ARE URGENTLY 

NEEDED FOR THIS TERM ** 

PLEASE CONTACT DANA DYER 

 0412 398 650 

YOUR HELP IS GREATLY APPRECIATED BY 

YOUR CHILDREN & OUR P&C 

Smoothies Helpers  

This Thursday 17 Mar 

Time - 10:00am to 11:45am 

Week 9 - TERM 1 

Next Monday 21 March 

Time Req -  10:30am to 2pm 

Alan Calistro 

David Fitzsimmons 

 

 Em Dayes, 

Alana McKewin 
Heather Wright 

 

UNIFORM SHOP  

The Uniform Shop will be available each Thursday from 

3:30pm by appointment for any uniform items. Please 

text Nicky Cleary on 0403 332 253 to arrange, or send 

in a completed Uniform Order Form to the front office 

and the item/s will be delivered to your child. 

http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Student%20Forms/2016%20UNIFORM%20ORDER%20FORM.pdf





